


level. This land is part of the story of Brisbane and has a rich WWII and depression era history.    11. 
Community Opposition: There is strong public resistance to the stadium proposal, with concerns 
about environmental degradation, cultural disrespect, and loss of public space.   WHAT THE BILL 
WOULD DO  The Bill proposes to list a Stadium in Victoria Park as an 'authority venue' for the 2032 
Olympics. The Bill would exempt construction of such Olympics venues and villages from 15 
Queensland planning, environmental and heritage laws. The Bill would also remove any access to 
the Courts in relation to the construction of Olympics venues or villages. It would also override First 
Nations cultural heritage protections using a new process which railroads First Nations into a default 
plan if they don’t agree in the timeline specified by the Bill.   WHY THIS SHOULD CONCERN ALL 
QUEENSLANDERS  The Bill removes public safeguards by effectively exempting Olympic venues and 
villages from laws that apply to ordinary Queenslanders. This includes the Planning Act, Heritage Act, 
and Environmental Protection Act.  Access to the Courts is a basic right of all Queenslanders. The 
Bill proposes to remove this right with sweeping provisions in relation to Olympics venues and 
villages.  The Bill introduces a fast-tracked cultural heritage scheme that limits consultation and 
allows default plans without the agreement of Traditional Owners.  The potential use of public 
parkland for commercial Olympic 'villages' risks corruption. These exemptions from planning laws 
and court review bypass scrutiny and reduce transparency when privatising very valuable public 
assets.   WHAT I AM ASKING THE COMMITTEE TO DO  I respectfully ask that your report to 
Parliament recommend that:  1. Victoria Park / Barrambin be removed from Schedule 1 (Authority 
Venues);  2. The cultural heritage override provisions be withdrawn;  3. Olympic developments be 
subject to existing Queensland laws like all other developments;  4. The Victoria Park Master Plan 
be upheld as a reflection of the community’s vision for the park.  All developments should be 
rigorously assessed for environmental and community impact – Olympic venues should not get a 
free pass. This suite of legislative tools is needed more than ever and should not be cast aside in a 
cynical response to pressure from vested interests.   Many thanks. Dr David Pyle.




